
 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive of the Castlecrag Progress Association held at No 56 
The Parapet on 4th January 1927 [see page 65,66 of Minute Book] 

Present: Mr Herbert President in the Chair, Mr Solomon Vice President, Mr Fisher 
hon treasurer, Mr & Mrs Griffin, Miss Lightfoot Assistant Secretary, and the hon 
secretary. 

Apology was made for the absence due to illness of Mrs Solomon. 
Minutes of previous meeting of the Executive were read, received, and confirmed. 

The following further donations to the recently held Xmas Party were reported: Mr 
Griffing £1; Mr R Forsyth 10/-; Mrs C Lafton 5/-; Mrs May Crispettes. 

Special mention was made of the excellent work done for the entertainment by 
Miss Lightfoot, Miss McLachlan, and Mrs Pearce. 

The following suggestions were made to be kept in mind for the next Christmas 
Party, 1927:- 

a) That the people and children be seated in rows for the distribution of ice 
cream and other refreshments, Boy Scouts and the Executive to act as 
waiters. 

b) That the children be formed into line according to size, the smallest to be 
served first, and no child to be served who has got out of his or her proper 
place in the line. 

c) That ice cream be served behind some sort of a counter 

d) The ice cream be served inside some building, waiters to carry it to visitors. 
e) That the names of children to receive presents be arranged alphabetically, 

and called in that order to avoid confusion and to allow whole families to 
receive their presents at the same time, one after the other. 

f) That no child receive the same kind of present he or she received at the 
1926 party. 

g) That some covering be put over the seats to make them softer. 
It was reported that the light between 3rd Avenue and the Lane Way has been 
completed. 
It was resolved that Council be informed of the removal of sand from that portion 
of the Lyle Street to Robert Street area that is known as the Sunny Site Estate, and 
especially from that part out of which the new road (?) for that Estate is to be 
formed, that the Council be asked to take stringent steps to prevent further 
removals. 

It was decided that members be notified by the hon treasurer of subscriptions due to 
this Association. 

 
Signed: L Christopher Carrington (hon secretary); P Solomon (Chairman) 11/1/27 


